
WYOMING CENTRAL SCHOOL 

WYOMING, NEW YORK 

PUBLIC HEARING 

JUNE 1, 2020 

 

The District Clerk called the hearing to order at 7:10 p.m.  In attendance were Board of Education 

members, the Superintendent, the District Treasurer and Nicole White. 

The Superintendent presented the proposed Annual Budget for the 2020-2021 school year. 

Benjamin Chamberlain, Barry True and Nicole White, nominated board candidates, introduced 

themselves and gave a brief description of why they are interested in becoming members of the Board 

of Education. 

Due to Covid-19, voting will be by absentee ballot only, on June 9, 2020.  All absentee ballots are due by 

5:00 pm to be counted. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Nancy Norton 

District Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WYOMING CENTRAL SCHOOL 

WYOMING, NEW YORK 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 

SPECIAL MEETING 

JUNE 1, 2020 

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING PUBLIC HEARING 

 

Members present: Mrs. Bush(remote), Mr. Chamberlain, Mrs. Merrill, Mrs. Raines, Mr. 

True, Mrs. Washburn 

Members absent: Mr. Wetherwax 

Others present: Mrs. Schuessler, Mrs. Stroud, Mrs. Norton 

Guests: Julie Larson, Nicole White 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mr. True, Board 

President. 

Approval of Agenda: Be it resolved, the Board approves the agenda on motion by Mrs. Raines 

and second by Mr. Chamberlain. 

 Yes-6  No-0 (motion carried) 

Public Forum: Kathryn Hollinger asked why it costs more to educate a student in our 

district compared to neighboring districts.  The size of our enrollment 

has a direct impact on the cost per student. 

New Business: Be it resolved, the Board approves the following Graduation Plan, to be 

submitted to the Wyoming County Health Department and the Village 

of Wyoming, for approval, on motion by Mrs. Merrill and second by Mr. 

Chamberlain: 

  

Wyoming Central School District’s 

Plans for 

Outside 

Graduation 2019-20 School Year 

Date:  Wednesday, June 24, 2020 (8th grade- 12 students), (tentative date) 

Time:  6:30 pm 

Location: Wyoming Central School back lawn 

The following protocols will be implemented by the Wyoming Central School District to ensure the 

safety of all in attendance. 



Families: 

The maximum number of family members allowed will be six members.  They will be able to exit their 

cars one family at a time and seated before the next family will be allowed.  Seating for families will be 

in “family group” and six feet from the next family.  Families will be required to wear masks once they 

leave their vehicles. 

Individuals will remain in their seats at all times with the exception of the graduates when called 

forward to receive their awards (all enclosed in an envelope) and their diplomas. 

Facilities Use: 

There will be no access to the school building, restroom facilities will be for emergency use only.  

Correspondence will be distributed to all attendees requesting they utilize restroom facilities at their 

households prior to attending the event.  Staff will ensure safety and social distancing protocols. 

Ceremony Protocols: 

Students will walk in 6 feet apart and take seats that are also 6 feet apart for distancing protocol.  

Individual speakers will also be 6 feet apart in seats.  Each person will go to the podium to speak and 

return to designated seat prior to the next person.  While waiting to walk in students will wear masks to 

ensure safety and social distancing. 

Individuals will proceed to the center of the stage area to receive their award and diploma once the 

student’s name is announced.  Awards and diplomas will be placed on a music stand by the Board 

President/Vice President to eliminate direct contact. 

One person per family will be allowed to come forward to take pictures of their child when their child’s 

name is announced to take pictures while receiving their diploma or awards.  This person will keep a 

mask on. 

    Yes-6  No-0  (motion approved) 

Adjournment: Be it resolved, the Board adjourns the meeting at 8:02 pm on motion by Mr. 

Chamberlain and second by Mrs. Merrill. 

  Yes-6  No-0  (motion approved) 

 

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

     Nancy Norton 

     District Clerk 

  


